
September 2015 | Northfield Presbyterian Church 

 Last month as I wrote you I was looking 

forward to the beginning of school, Vacation Bible 

School that only a few days away, and some transition 

within the music program with Robin Su beginning 

Medical School in Toledo. 

 This month as I write to you, school has now 

begun and students are back to their classes, sports and 

extra-curricular activities.  After two more-than-

challenging weeks of academics and sixteen hour days 

of lectures and studying, Robin will be focusing on 

Godôs call to prepare for his ministry through 

medicine. 

 I want to say two things concerning Robin and 

our music program.  First, Robin is one of the finest 

young Christian men Iôve ever met and worked with.  

His head and heart desire nothing but to know and to 

do Godôs will.  And in order to honor the Lord he felt 

that he should seek to fulfill his commitment to our 

music program. He really loves this congregation and 

is thankful for the wonderful support and 

encouragement you all have given him.  But this past 

week, he also realized that he wasnôt going to be able 

to do both. So, he has now resigned to prepare for a 

different call of God on his life. I want to encourage 

you to pray for him regularly.  He has a steep road 

ahead of him. 

 Then, concerning our music program I have a 

few thoughts.  First, as soon as I received word from 

Robin I contacted Gil Polcen who chairs the Personnel 

Committee to let him know that we need to begin the 

search for a replacement for Robin.  We pulled 

together a search committee when we first learned of 

Robinôs acceptance and desire to go to medical school.  

Gil has now contacted and met with them to move the 

selection process ahead.  The committee includes Gil, 

Tom Hall, Chris Louis, Fran Merriam, Ron Maxhimer 

and Margaret Stitt.  Pray for these people and their 

work.  Let me offer a word or two of reminder.  God 

has provided faithfully for each of the last four music 

directors in some very timely and unusual ways.  

Expect God to act in our behalf.  Let us also remember 

that God acts when we pray and seek His will and not 

just our own desires. 

 Last, and definitely not least, our choir has 

grown over the last four or five years.  Each week they 

enhance our worship and lead us in the hymns we sing. 

We need to give thanks to them, encourage them and 

pray for them, especially during this interim time 

while the search goes on for new leadership. I was 

recently talking to a choir member who told me that 

she hears some good voices when sheôs singing from 

the pew side of the sanctuary. If one of those voices is 

yours, why not join the rest of ñthe choristersò as Mr. 

Z used to say and make a joyful noise unto the Lord?  

  As my final thought for the month I want to 

invite you to join us the second Tuesday of each month 

for one hour of teaching and praying for a specific 

need or set of needs.  This month, as you will note in 

another announcement in the Good News, weôll be 

praying for church activities and programs.  Weôll 

meet on Tuesday, September 8 from 6:00 p.m. to 7:00 

p.m. in the Reference Library.     

  

  In His Grip, 

    Art   

The Good News 

The Pastorôs Pen 



Youôre invited to join this interdenominational study of Romans, beginning September 8th at 7:00 pm in room 201.  The 

study books have ñhomeworkò questions that are discussed the night of the study.  The leader, Keith Miller, will provide 

additional insights and historical background.   Material cost is $17.00 for the booklet.  This 30 week study will meet every 

Tuesday with breaks for holidays and a week in the spring.   Come enjoy the fellowship and enlightening conversation. 

 

Contact Keith or Ellen Miller with any questions.  Open to all! 

Tuesday Night Bible Study: Romans  

Adult Sunday School  

To Study Saints  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us to study Hazardous Saints, Christians Risking 

All, Changing Everything by C.K Robertson. 

 

Beginning, September 13th at 9:00 a.m. in room 201 

this exciting new six-session DVD study invites you 

to explore the lives of six Christian ñsaintsò who 

risked all for the sake of the gospel. Like Jesus, each 

of the featured leaders were change agents in their 

times: the Subversive Bridge-Builder, Barnabas; the 

Lovable Rebel, Francis of Assisi; the Tightrope 

Walker, Thomas Cranmer; the Persevering Prophet, 

Sojourner Truth; the Idealistic Realist, Dorothy Day; 

and the Peopleôs Voice, Oscar Romero.  Led by Keith 

Miller. 

 

Take your own risk é plan to attend...see where God 

leads you!   The coffee will be hot and the fellow-

ship warm and welcoming! 

Search Underway  

For New Music Director  

Our Director, Robin has found that combining Med School 

and music directing has not worked out as he hoped.  The 

search committee led by Gil Polcen has begun searching for 

his replacement.  Weôll keep you posted!  In the interim, Re-

becca Willett, a piano student from CIM will provide our 

Sunday Music as often as she can. 

New Pew Bibles  

On the Way!  

In order to keep consistent with how the Word is being pre-

sented from the Pulpit, we purchased new English Standard 

Version Pew Bibles for the church.  These will replace the 

well used NIV Bibles now in the pew.  Two large-print Bi-

bles have also been ordered. 

 

Next, maybe new hymnals!  Weôll wait 

for a Music Director to help choose one. 

If you would like to help defray the 

cost of these new Bibles, please write a 

check to the church, memo ñBiblesò.  

The cost each Bible is $7.00.   

 
We did get lucky with a Free Shipping offer!  
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Womenõs Association 

Please join us! Our first meeting this program year will be Monday, September 14th at 10:00 a.m. in 

the Family Living Area.  

We will be studying ANGELS, by Douglas Connelly. The first discussion titled ñBurning in Godôs Pres-

enceò based on Isaiah 6:1-7 will be led by Fran Merriam. Books will be given to you at the meeting. No 

preparation is necessary for this first gathering. Just come ready to reflect on Godôs Word, share your 

thoughts, and enjoy fellowship.  

Contact this yearôs co-moderators Margaret Stitt or Fran Merriam if you have any questions about the 

group.  

Hope to see you on the 14th! 

Richard Meyer 1-Sep 

Gil Polcen 4-Sep 

Tara Russo 8-Sep 

Logan Schmid 10-Sep 

Cynthia Kokenos 11-Sep 

Jaclyn Russo 11-Sep 

Sue Foote 11-Sep 

Roger Burt 12-Sep 

Trudy Polcen 12-Sep 

Debbie Czech 13-Sep 

Tyler Fenn 14-Sep 

Barb Harbert 17-Sep 

Ethan Schmid 17-Sep 

Sydney Fox 18-Sep 

Billie Mordas 19-Sep 

Debbie Brooks 20-Sep 

Debbie Satola 22-Sep 

Keith Kremyar 24-Sep 

Stephanie Schmid 28-Sep 

Rosemary Flanagan 29-Sep 

Paul Schmid 30-Sep 

Thank you for helping us be ahead and ñin the blackò more than 

the last several years at this time!  Praise God. 

 

  AUGUST YEAR TO DATE  

INCOME:      $  18,340 130.199 

EXPENSES:    $  15,834 128,175 

 

No Special fund activity this month. 

 

Stewardship Report  

MONTHLY PRAYER NIGHT  

 Prayer Time will resume monthly on the 2nd Tuesday of 

the month.  The next meeting will be on Tuesday, September 8 

from 6 to 7 p.m. in the Reference Library at church.  You are 

invited to come and join in a time of study and prayer. 

 It is planned that a prayer sheet will be available at 

church the Sunday before our meeting. We plan to focus the Sep-

tember 8th meeting on asking for God's guidance for our church 

in meeting the needs of youth and programming, music, mission 

and discipleship as the fall begins.  Our time ends promptly at 7 

p.m. so there is time to get to CBS in Rm 201.  (see ad, page 2) 

 If you are unable to make it this time we hope you can 

come to the October meeting on Tuesday, Oct. 13th! 

 Questions?  Call Jan Helin or ask Pastor Art. 



The Anti -Trafficking Team is having a collection to 

serve the women of RAHAB house.  

Please bring in your donations on the  

following Sundays: 

September 13th, 20th or 27th. 

 
Collection containers will be available in the Narthex.  

Items to be donated include the following  

full -sized TOILETRIES : 

Shampoo 

Conditioner 

Deodorant 

Lotion 

Hair brushes 

Ponytail holders 

 

Also being collected are a few  

BEVERAGE ITEMS including: 

Coffee 

Sugar 

Creamer 

Iced tea mix 

Kool Aid 

If you have questions, contact any ATT member.  

 

THANK YOU!  

Margaret and Gary Anderson, Cheryl Emch, Jan and Art Helin, 
Fran Merriam, Carol Metz and Pat Spagnola 

Collection for  

RAHAB - a Ministry of Hope 

PANTRY 
ITEMS  
CONTINUE 
TO BE  
COLLECTED 
 
The Womenôs Association will continue to 

collect food items for the Macedonia Emer-

gency Center.  They need dry, boxed non-

perishable food items such as: Spaghetti 

noodles and all other types of pasta either in 

a box or bags as well as rice, instant pota-

toes, cereal, hamburger or tuna helper, etc.   

 

There is a container in the narthex where  

church families can drop off their donations 

on Sundays or any other day they are in the 

building. 

         

Thank You! 

Fall Childrenõs  & 
Youth Programs 

Our elementary age children will continue to work with The Gospel Project materials from Lifeway during their Chil-

drenôs Only Worship time on Sundays.  A dedicated rotating group of teachers will be continuing to minister to  them.  

Contact Michelle Williamson if you would consider working with this group. 

 

The Jr. and Sr. High kids will begin a Confirmation Class to carry through the next year or so.  This is an active group, 

so working around their schedules will probably extend the length of the program, but not the quality content!  Gary 

and Margaret Anderson will head up a group of volunteers to work with them.   

 

Please be in prayer for all these efforts as the new education óseasonô begins. 



September 2015  

Sun Mon Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat 

  1 2 

 

9:45 am Chapel Time 

 

6:30 pm Cub Scouts 

3 

 

 

 

8pm AA 

4 5 

6 

 

10:30 Worship 

12:30 VBC Worship 

7 

 

Labor Day 

Day Care and Office Closed 

8 

 

 

6pm Prayer Time 

7pm Bible Study 

7pm VBC Dance Team 

9 

6:30 am Menõs Bible 

Study at Chick Fil A 

9:45 am Chapel Time 

 

6:30 pm Cub Scouts 

10 

 

 

 

8pm AA 

11 12 

8am Menõs Bible Study at 

Chick Fil A 

13 

9am Adult Sun. school 

10:30 Worship 

11:30 Deacons 

12:30 VBC Worship 

3pm Scout Court of 

Honor 

14 

 

 

 

7pm Boy Scouts 

15 

 

 

7pm VBC Dance Team 

7pm Bible Study 

16 

6:30 am Menõs Bible 

Study at Chick Fil A 

9:45 am Chapel Time 

 

6:30 pm Cub Scouts 

17 

 

 

7pm VBC Prayer 

8pm AA 

18 19 

20 

9am Adult Sun. school 

10:30 Worship 

11:30 Anti-Trafficking 

Team 

12:30 VBC Worship 

21 

 

 

 

7pm Boy Scouts 

7pm Session 

22 

 

 

 

7pm VBC Dance Team 

7pm Bible Study 

23 

6:30 am Menõs Bible 

Study at Chick Fil A 

9:45 am Chapel Time 

 

6:30 pm Cub Scouts 

24 

 

 

 

8pm AA 

25 

 

 

5:30 pm Community Meal 

26 

8am Menõs Bible Study at 

Chick Fil A 

27 

9am Adult Sun. school 

10:30 Worship 

12:30 VBC Worship 

28 

 

 

 

7pm Boy Scouts 

29 

 

 

 

7pm VBC Dance Team 

7pm Bible Study 

30 

6:30 am Menõs Bible 

Study at Chick Fil A 

9:45 am Chapel Time 

 

6:30 pm Day Care Event 

 

   



Northfield Presbyterian Church 

7755 S. Boyden Rd. 

Northfield, OH  44067 

 

npc7755@roadrunner.com 

www.northfieldpreschurch.com 

VBS Thanks!  

Thank you to the many who made the week such a success:  

Director:   Debbie Brooks Co-Director : Renell Noack 

Teaching Teams:   
Gil and Trudy Polcen 

  Sue and Jackie Russo 

  Ellen Miller and Sherry Pomeroy 

  Renell Noack and Alan Gruber 

  Michelle Williamson and Rachelle Geshke 

Greeters and Registrars:  Cheryl Emch, Marcia Alcorn, Shirley Nowak 

Escorts:  Beth Smith, Amy Williams,  Katie and Heather Williamson, Hannah Luketic, Zach  

  Harber, Patty Fenn, Deana Williams 

Crafts: Stacey Harber,  Casey Harber, Cindy Maxhimer 

Snacks: Chris Louis, Ann Luketic, Connor Louis, Molly Fenn 

Games:  Zach Brooks 

Water Slide:  Steve Brooks , Connor Louis, Zach Brooks 

Slide Donation:  Chris and Patty Fenn 

Audiovisual and Other:  Dylan Maholm and various youth!  Shirley Nowak for photos. 

Ice Cream Donation: Progressive Insurance via Ann Luketic 

 

All the families who brought their kids and the kids for being great! 

 

Thank you also for all the prayers that went into this annual event and to all who donated toward 

the crafts and to VBS in general.   

Participant families donated many rolls of toilet paper and other personal care products for the 

Emergency Assistance Center! 


